
COVID-19 INQUIRY: MODULE 2B 

 

SUBMISSIONS ON BEHALF OF 

THE NATIONAL POLICE CHIEFS’ COUNCIL 

 

1. The National Police Chiefs’ Council (the NPCC) has provided consistent 

representation for policing throughout Modules 2, 2A, 2B and 2C of the UK 

Covid-19 Inquiry. 

 

2. In its written opening submission to the Inquiry for Module 2B, the NPCC 

acknowledged the limited scope of its involvement at the Module 2B 

hearings. Having listened very carefully to the presentations, evidence, and 

submissions made in the course of those hearings, references to or touching 

on policing have been limited; nothing has been said or referred to which 

requires or merits further comment or observation by the NPCC.  

 

3. The NPCC respectfully reminds the Chair of the existence and content of its 

written opening and remains ready to offer further assistance to the Chair and 

in support of the work of Inquiry, if that would be helpful. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


